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Events Spotlight

PRIDE PARADE!

The Nicholas School stood as a united 

community for LGBTQIA+ rights at the Durham 

Pride Parade, which took place on Saturday, 

September 24th. Everyone was in a joyful mood 

and dressed to express their truest selves as we 

cheered on the sidelines. Many local schools, 

churches, businesses, and organizations came 

together to celebrate their PRIDE and how far we 

have come in the fight for equality. The parade 

concluded with a touching tribute for lives lost in 

the tragic attack at PULSE nightclub of Orlando.

DEEPER DISCUSSION

Our first deeper discussion event 

held on Wednesday, Oct. 5th was a 

big success! Students and staff 

attended to participate in a 

conversation driven by honesty and 

mutual respect, regarding the recent 

police shooting in Charlotte, NC. 

Stay tuned for more deeper 

discussions to come soon!

This Month In History

October 11, 1984-- Space Shuttle Challenger astronaut Kathryn Sullivan became 

the first American woman to walk in space

October 12, 1810-- The very first Oktoberfest is held in Munich, Germany

October 14, 1964-- Martin Luther King Jr. was awarded the Nobel Peace Prize

October 18, 1945-- The Nuremberg War Crimes Trial began with indictments 

against 24 former Nazi leaders including Hermann Göring and Albert Speer.

October 31st-- Halloween or All Hallow's Eve, an ancient celebration combining 

the Christian festival of All Saints with Pagan autumn festivals.

October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month and LGBT History Month! 

Student Spotlight

Diego Calderón-Arrieta

2nd-year MEM-ESC

Diego Calderón-Arrieta helped galvanize the diversity & 

inclusion (D&I) effort at the Nic School with the help of 

former Dean Alan Townsend & other students. One of 

his goals is to identify new methods to diversify the 

NSOE community including a mandatory D&I workshop 

for incoming students and a career panel highlighting 

diverse environmental professionals. For him, D&I for 

the environment means empowering individuals from 

under-represented communities to let their voices be 

heard & addressed when decisions that might impact 

their environmental spaces are being made. He is 

confident the commitment to D&I is a strong and defining 

chapter for the Nicholas School of the Environment.

Staff Spotlight
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Shawn Stevenson 

IT Analyst 

DICE staff advisor 
 

Shawn works in IT as a systems analyst here at 

the Nicholas school. He became involved with 

DICE because he didn’t see the Nicholas School 

community, faculty, staff nor student populations, 

representing the diverse ecosystem in which we 

live. He says, "DICE is a group that 

acknowledges, respects, and celebrates the 

differences that makes us who we are individually 

but also that binds us together as whole. 

Because when you think about it, life would be 

pretty bland if we were all the exact same 

person…like boiled chicken without seasoning." 

   
 

 

 

Faculty Spotlight 

 

 

 

Dr. Elizabeth Shapiro-Garza 

Associate Professor of the Practice of 

Environmental Policy and Management 
 
Liz Shapiro-Garza is an Associate Professor, Director of 

the Certificate in Community-Based Environmental 

Management here at the Nicholas School, and Director 

of Community Engagement for the Duke Superfund 

Research Center. She has been integrally involved in 

efforts to increase the diversity, equity and culture of 

inclusion at the Nicholas School, from a course that she 

developed and co-taught with Melanie Allen, Diversity 

Program Director at the Conservation Trust for North 

Carolina, on diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI) in the 

environmental field to a proposal she is actively 

developing with Melanie for a holistic Student Diversity 

and Inclusion Program. She says, "I feel that it is 
essential to work for greater DEI at the Nicholas School. 

There is, of course, the moral imperative to address and 

counter the issues of structural inequality that has so 

strongly influenced who gets to participate in 

environmental conversations, but there is also the very 

pragmatic goal of remaining relevant."  
 

  

  

 

Ask Algernon! 

 

Welcome to our International Student column, where we hope to answer questions 

submitted from students in our Nicholas School community about American culture and 

transitioning to life and school in a foreign country. The sky's the limit! Q/A may address 

anything from how to make small talk to American culture, from classroom expectations to 

who to contact for important resources.   

 

 

Q: How do I answer the question: "What's up?" 
 
A: "Nothing much! How are you?"  
 

"What’s up?" is an informal way of saying “how are you?” or “what are you doing.” 

It is usually used as a greeting to open a conversation, and usually doesn’t warrant 

a serious response. The most common reflex answer is nothing much, and then 

continue on with a real question or statement, either asking how the other person 

is doing, what they’re doing tonight, or a brief statement: headed to class, studying 

for a test, etc.  

 

  

Do you have questions for Algernon about American culture or transitioning to grad 
school in a foreign country? Do you have ideas for cultural or educational events 

surrounding D&I? Would you like to nominate a fellow student, staff, or faculty member 
for our next D&I spotlight? 

 
Please use this form for your submissions! 
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